

JAKES Club Jesus And Kids Evangelistic Saddle Club

Reaching children and changing lives, one child with one horse at a time! Luke 18:15-16

APRIL/MAY 2014 NEWSLETTER

Hello JAKES Club,

Well, spring has *finally* sprung and here at the farm everything is green!

Volunteers (new and old) in March and April have been busy (when weather permitted) preparing for May and Therapeutic Saddle Clubs (TSC) opening week May 6th.

One of JAKES Club's delight and pleasure is working with youth who's hearts have been touched to learn and serve in the Equine-Service field. This spring one new such youth (Jacquelynn) has begun JAKES Club's Intern Educational program. You may research and learn more about our Intern program on the websites Volunteer link.



Happy Mother's Day!

She attends "Summit Christian Academy" in Lee's Summit, Missouri. The schools Intern program director (Mike), whose son attended JAKES Club's TSC program in 2006, referred her! God is good, and it is a joy to be working again with Mike and seeing his handsome son Caleb and family. Welcome to you all!

In April JAKES Club had two TSC pre-registration Saturdays. This serves all the families from the previous year and allows them the opportunity to register and sign-up for day and time of their choice in May and June; prior to accepting new 2014 TSC applicants the first of May. We had a wonderful time at the barn and the kiddo's helped groom Phil and Numbers until they were both shiny. Good job! ©

During pre-registration we were blessed with a new embroidery company (V&J) who has come on board to help supply the new logo in a choice of brown or black tones for our **Spring Shirt Fundraiser**. In addition, Emily has found a wonderful screen print company that is allowing multiple colors of shirts beginning at only \$15.00. If you have not already ordered we have included a form if you are interested in participating by **May 16**th. Thank you Emily! Also, **May 31**st is JAKES Club's **Bake Sale** at the Oak Grove Wal-Mart and we need *bakers to bake* and *appetites to buy*. ©

In addition the news letter would not be complete without giving you an update on Numbers, JAKES Club's beautiful palomino gelding. With all praise and glory to Jesus our dear Numbers front left and right legs are healing! Thanks to each of you who have shared in his care, supplement purchases and prayers. The council and board have made a sad decision not to use Numbers in May and June to give rides to our special children but he will still minister being used as our TSC grooming horse receiving lots of hugs and care.

Speaking of lots of hugs be sure to hug JAKES Club family's mothers this month, "Happy Mother's Day!"

Blessings and prayers to all of JAKES Club, volunteers and TSC families.

Cathie & JAKES Club's Team

PS...COLOR VERSION ON WEBSITE JAKESCLUB.ORG

Donation Choices:

- [] Workplace Giving Contact employer for matching giving CFC #80536 Federal or MSECC #3007 State employees
- Donor Choice Option with the United Way and Combined Federal Campaign #80536
- [] PayPal Online wwwJAKESClub.org Donate or Automatic Pay & Mailing through your bank Contact bank for more information
- [] Monthly Check Self addressed envelope provided
- [X] "Specific" Items this Month: PRAYER FOR TSC weather during May/June programs & Numbers